The Iowa Council on Homelessness
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RESEARCH & ANALYSIS COMMITTEE
Tuesday, September 12, 2017
9:00 AM to 10:00 AM
Conference Call

Conference Call-In Information (audio only): 
Call 866-685-1580; Code 515-725-4942


I. Introductions
Present: Jessica Bleile (Dubuque, United Way); Rick Schloemer (Davenport, Quad Cities Housing Cluster); and David Hagen (Hiawatha, HACAP); Gary Wickering, Ehren Stover-Wright and Patrick (Des Moines, ICA); and Carole Vipond (IFA, Des Moines).

II. Approval of Meeting Agenda 
Mr. Schloemer and Ms. Bleile motioned for the approval. Passed.

III. Approval of Meeting Notes: 
· Minutes of the 6/13/17 Meeting
Ms. Bleile amd Mr. Schloemer motioned for the approval. Passed.
· Minutes of the 8/8/17 Meeting 
Mr. Schloemer and Ms. Bleile motioned for the approval. Passed.

IV. Program Performance Review
Mr. Wickering provided a review of the data quality and performance analysis proposal. Mr. Wright provided an overview of the HUD System Performance Measures (SPMs), using summary data from 2016 and HACAP programs to show the potential break reporting for each respective project. Committee discussed moving to quarterly reporting to align with HUD’s recommendation and following common reporting where reports would be due a month after the end of the quarter. Mr. Wickering and Mr. Stover-Wright field questions about the reports. Committee agreed that additional planning was needed to clarify any additional desired breakouts – by Coordinated Service Region or housing service type – draft any related procedures related to reports and potential project review. Mr. Stover-Wright mentioned a future HUD requirement for demographic reporting that would potentially enhance the interpretation of the SPMs.

V. 2018 Point-in-Time Planning (see 2014 HUD PiT Methodology document)
“The primary PIT count committee should be a subcommittee of the CoCs, either solely focused on the PIT count year-round or part of a committee that focuses on the data needs of the CoCs.” Section 3.11, p21, HUD 2014 PiT Methodology.
Most of the allotted 60 minutes for this conference call was consumed by the discussion of the SPM reports. Mr. Hagen quickly highlighted the need for this committee to review the PiT count planning, emphasizing the key role of the Institute in planning of the PiT count, the count training methods, and the collection of the data through HMIS, and they need to identify our options to expand the coverage of the PiT count geographically with respect to the unsheltered component of the count. Mr. Wickering mentioned the Institute plan of using mobile entry instead of paper forms for the January count.
Committee agreed that the next meeting should be a face-to-face in early October to address the performance review process and the PiT planning for the unsheltered component of the PiT count. Committee would like to invite members of the CoC committee to ensure developed reporting methods fit the needs of the CoC committee.
VI. Old Business 
None at this time.
VII. New Business
None at this time.
VIII. Public Comments / Open Agenda
None at this time.
IX. Adjourn

As an inter-agency council we need to recognize that quality data is the foundation for evidence-based solutions. This committee has the potential to lay the ground work for becoming more of an inter-agency enterprise by using data to support other committees of the Council; it has the potential to be inclusive with respect to all CoCs within the State of Iowa.
